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The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District  Community  Council

Chairman

Gordon Edgar

4/10 Dunsdale Road, Selkirk, TD7 5EB
01750 720168
Vice-chairman
Dr. Lindsay Neil

46 Hillside Terrace, Selkirk, TD7 4ND
01750 720841

Secretary

David Bethune

5 Marion Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 4LY
01750 721703

Hon. Treasurer
Tom Combe

68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
01750 720921
Minute: Meeting held in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk


on Monday 8th March, 2010, at 7pm 

1) Present: Community Councillors Gordon Edgar (chair), Dr. Lindsay Neil (vice-chair), Caroline Cruikshank, Graham Easton, Jim Gibson, Bob Kerr, Ian King, John Munro and Alistair Pattullo.

[also in attendance: PC Lesley Shiell (until end of item 6), Connor Price, Steven Vint and David Green (SBC – Flood Protection, until end of item 7), no members of the Press and no members of the public]

2) Apologies: were received from Community Councillors David Bethune (secretary), Tom Combe (treasurer), Wilma Gunn, and Scottish Borders Councillor Kenneth Gunn.   (see note 1)
3) The minutes of the meeting held on 8th February were approved (proposed: G. Easton, seconded: L. Neil).
4) Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda  - none.

5) Declarations of interest – G. Easton declared an interest in item 8(b)(iii) as a neighbour.
6) Lothians and Borders Police
PC Lesley Shiell reported on 14 crimes recorded, and 11 crimes solved, during February.  The crimes recorded included 5 MDA offences, 2 vandalism, 3 crimes of dishonesty and one case of cruelty to children.  

Compare to last year (to date) overall crimes reported are down 13% , and the solvency rate up 6%.

The crimes of dishonesty included 2 males charged with break-ins and theft, and a theft from the till in Sainsbury’s.  Enquiries are ongoing.   A male has been charged with a motor vehicle theft which occurred in January.

An alleged sighting of a large black feline animal crossing the A7 into the wooded area behind Spion Kop was noted, but no further sightings reported.
7) Flood Protection developments
Conor Price (SBC) gave a presentation and update on flood protection developments (with Consultant Steven Vint in attendance), then answered questions from Councillors.  Local Community will be kept fully informed.   Potential development of the Cauld for hydroelectricity may be included in plans, and the team are aware of all the past meetings concerning flooding.  Flash flooding of the Long Philip Burn is being taken into account.

The offer of a further presentation to the Selkirk community was welcomed;  this will be arranged for a date (to be confirmed) in June.  

8) Planning: 
(a) Planning applications considered:   
	
	application
	applicant
	action / comments 

	(i)
	10/00162/PPP – erection of dwelling house, land SE of Eastfield stables, Buxton
	Mr & Mrs Lovatt
	recommended refusal– while sympathising with the changed circumstances of the applicants, the Council is concerned about the access to the site which is part of Selkirk Hill land.

	(ii)
	10/00183/FUL – Philipburn House Hotel, extension to form Leisure Centre and Conference Centre
	Best Western 
	recommended approval – welcoming the extended facilities, which should improve local business and tourism opportunities

	(iii)
	10/00222/FUL- Hainingrig Cottage, Re-instatement of dwellinghouse, alterations and extension
	Mr. G. Cross
	recommended approval


(b) Other planning matters:  

i. Abbotsford House development:  a public meeting was held on 2nd March at which the Abbotsford Trust presented their plans, and answered questions from the public;  a report has been circulated to members
ii. Whitmuir Leisure: a public consultation will take place on April 12th at Whitmuir Hall in the afternoon, and at 6.30pm in the Victoria Halls immediately before the Community Council meeting.
iii. 27 High Street: the Council was unanimous in its condemnation of this situation (viz. granting of planning consent) which results directly from the loss to Selkirk of prime retail frontage protection – through the lack of support by those SBC Councillors who did not support the Community Council’s views at the appropriate time.
iv. I. King referred to the request from SBC for comments regarding the state of the Trunk road system in each Community Council area.  The Council approved the following series of works required to the A7 through Selkirk viz: issues of drainage, footpaths, speeding on Hillside Terrace, the need for a bus layby at Baxters, improvements to the junction at the top of The Loan, improvements to the Boleside bends and the need for a by-pass.

OPEN FORUM 

No members of the public present.

9) Reports from SBC Councillors: 

(a) Councillor Riddell-Carre: not present - no report 
(b) Councillor Gunn: not present (apologies received) – no report (see note 2)
(c) Councillor Davidson: not present – no report 
The Council expressed its disappointment that no SBC Councillors were in attendance.

10) Common Good Fund Operation
L. Neil  reported that sub groups had been formed to facilitate research into 3 areas of Common Good; a)fixed assets; b) moveable assets; c) administration. This involved members of the public and regular meetings are now taking place. 
11) Correspondence

	
	Item
	From
	Action

	(a)
	request for views on new bus timetable display 
	SBC
	noted

	(b)
	offer of possible presentation 
	Floodsax
	noted

	(c)
	Safer Communities Newsletter
	SBC
	circulated electronically

	(d)
	notification of temporary closure of Halliwells Close (08/03 for 15 days)
	SBC
	noted


12) Motion:  “This Council gets a financial up-date from the Treasurer at each monthly meeting at which he is present to show what income and expenditure has been recorded during the month”  (proposed W. Gunn);  the motion failed.  However it was agreed that the Treasurer would be requested to provide a regular report to Council and this matter would become a regular agenda item.
13) Reports from Sub-committees and associated groups 

(a) Selkirk Hill Management Group – The group are still awaiting payment of the annual grant for the current year from the Common Good Fund.  It was noted that the next meeting of the appropriate SBC Committee is set for Monday 15th March.
(b) Plattling Twinning Group – a group of 25 fire- and police-officers will visit Plattling in April

14) Reports from working group

(a) Evening Study Groups - no report
15) Reports from outside bodies 

(a) Selkirk Regeneration Company -  L. Neil invited members to attend a (public) Members Meeting on 16th March at 7pm in the County Hotel.

16) Other business - none
Next scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council:

Monday 12th April, 2010 at 7.00 p.m. in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk.  
The Meeting closed at 8.45pm.
Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..

Signed:  ………………………….  (chairman)             Date:   …………………
Notes:

1. Apologies were received from SBC Councillors V. Davidson and C. Riddell-Carre, but not in time to be presented at the meeting.

2. SBC Councillor K. Gunn submitted a report electronically;  this was circulated to members after the meeting 
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